

January 20, 1950

J. W. Brauner 23 Howard Avenue Williamsville 21, New York

Dear Sir:

We are very sorry that we have not acknowledged you letter sooner, but as you know we were just in the midst of our tests, and in the rush to put station KIVY on our daytime schedule we were just not able to answer your letter.

However we do wish to express our sincere thanks for your letter, and to certify that you did hear our station and properly identify it.

We realized that we would have considerable trouble getting a clear signal through with the 150,000 watt signal of XERF of Villa Acuna, Mexico coming in on the same frequency, and are very glad that you were able to get it clear enough to identify it.

Assuring you that we did appreciate your letter and that we are glad to verify the identification for you and would appreciate hearing from you again if you hear us. Wishing you the best of listening, we remain

Sincerely yours,

H. H. Callen Chief Engineer